
New Carlisle Town Council 
124 E. Michigan Street, New Carlisle, Indiana 
Public Hearing, 2010 Budget Pre-Adoption, October 13, 2009 
 
President Higgins called the Public Hearing to order.  Present were Vice President 
Groves, Council Member Mell, Council Member Colpitts, Council Member Gelow and 
Clerk-Treasurer Sue Moffitt.  Also in attendance was Pat Cummings. 
 
This being the Pre-Adoption Public Hearing for the 2010 Budget, there were no 
remonstrators present. 
 
Sue distributed a breakdown of changes from the 2009 Budget to the 2010 Budget.  The 
2010 Budget was reviewed by department.  Reductions of 3% to 10% were made, as 
requested by the Council, in all departments except the Marshal’s Department and Fire 
Department. 
 
There being no further discussion of the 2010 budget, Council Member Mell moved to 
adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Vice President Groves and the 
meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 
 
 
 
      ______________________________ 
      Carolyn Higgins, Council President 
 
Attest: 
 
___________________________ 
Susan I. Moffitt, Clerk-Treasurer 
 
 


